
56MARCH 2016 www.oandp.com/edge

grow with us

We are 100% Employee Owned
Enriching and transforming lives through compassionate 
care and innovation is at the core of everything we do. It’s our 
mission. Surestep is filled with amazing people who believe in 
this mission and are dedicated to its fulfillment. Our company 
culture is based around the desire to change the lives of children 
worldwide by providing an awesome product that will improve 
their quality of life. When the kids are happy, so are we.

To ensure our company’s tradition of service and quality will 
live on, we have transitioned to 100% employee ownership. 

We are excited for the future as our team strives to live out 
our mission, making a difference in as many lives as possible. 

877.462.0711 | surestep.net

medical record and not dismissed as 
irrelevant because they are “supplier-
generated,” as stated in the current 
Local Coverage Determination (LCD) 
for Lower Limb Prostheses. If there is 
any silver lining in the final rule, it is 
that CMS appears to not only recog-
nize the importance of prosthetists  
in delivering prosthetic care, but also 
seems to be moving in the direction 
of recognizing all members of the 
rehabilitation and care team, which 
includes prosthetists.

Prior Authorization Claims 
Should be Exempt From  
Medical Necessity Audits
CMS stated in the final rule: “We note 
claims for which there is a provisional 
affirmation prior authorization decision 
will be afforded some protection  
from future audits, both pre- and post-
payment. However, review contractors 
may audit claims if potential fraud, 

inappropriate utilization, or changes 
in billing patterns are identified…. The 
CMS CERT program reviews a strati-
fied, random sample of claims annu-
ally to identify and ensure improper 
payments. It is possible for a DMEPOS 
claim subject to prior authorization to 
fall within the sample. In this situa-
tion, the subject claim would not be 
protected from the CERT audit…. We 
believe that some assurance of payment 
and some protection from future audits 
may ultimately reduce burdens associ-
ated with denied claims and appeals.”

This is favorable language that was 
not included in the proposed rule. 
While the language is not as strong 
as the Alliance recommended, it does 
acknowledge its main point. It is clear 
that additional details will have to be 
issued through subregulatory guid-
ance to determine how effective this 
protection will be from future audits of 
preauthorized claims.

The Importance of Future 
Guidance
There are many unknowns with 
the final rule that CMS will have to 
determine in the future as the prior 
authorization program is fully imple-
mented. The National Association for 
the Advancement of Orthotics and 
Prosthetics (NAAOP) and the O&P 
Alliance will be meeting with CMS 
officials soon to further discuss this 
rule and attempt to lessen the potential 
negative impact it may have on benefi-
ciaries with limb loss and the providers 
who serve them. O&P EDGE
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